[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the September 12th, 2016
Winslow Park Commission Meeting
6:30 PM
@ Freeport Town Hall
As produced by Neil Lyman
Winslow Park Manager and Winslow Park Commission Secretary
In Attendance-  Karissa Davan, Carla Dupuis, George Connick, Kim Swett, Alex Robinson, Peter Polovchik
Absent: Jim Hendricks, Steve James, Bill Ross
 Meeting convened at 6:30
The Minutes of the August 8th,  2016 commission meeting were unanimously accepted.
Old Business: 
· Further discussion of the online reservation system was tabled because a subcommittee had not had a chance to meet and updates were not currently available.
· Neil Lyman reported that he had spoken to Togus and had gotten information on the built in grills which they have for use. The cost to purchase and install such a system would be around $2,000- $3,000 installed. Neil Lyman did voice some concerns about liability with propane sources that could be turned on by anyone.
· George Connick asked if there were current grills. Neil replied that there are large charcoal units at each shelter.
· Carla asked if the park has a propane grill for events if necessary. Neil Replied there are two in storage which get used mostly for town/park events such as family fun day, volunteer bbqs, retirement parties, etc…
· The general consensus of the group was that gas grills in public space may not be a safe idea and the issue was tabled and may be brought back up for further discussion.
· Neil Reported on the work which is immediately necessary to the farm house including rotten sills and trim. Neil will be doing the majority of the repairs and may hire a subcontractor to help if necessary.
· Neil Reported that the water from the day use area well continued to be an issue with some tests coming up negative and some positive for coliform.  Neil reported that an outside agency was still working with the park and that treatment would continue until all tests were negative and the state cleared the park to lift all boil water orders on that well.
· It was reported that park staff and possibly subcontractors would try to continue replacing logs and old telephone poles throughout the park with fencing over the fall.
· It was reported that the two worst sections of docks at the launch ramp had been replaced by park staff and that the rest would be planned for replacement at a rate of one to two per year in-house.
· 
New Business:
· Neil reported that the old cottage on Pound of Tea Island had been offered to the park. The building is to be moved by the owner to the boat ramp at the park. The parks cost would basically be some site prep and labor to reinstall windows and doors as well as porch materials if the old ones can’t be used. A vote was taken with all in favor.
· A discussion of the winter rental of Harb cottage was started. It was agreed upon that it would be rented online for more short term stays. The price the commission agreed upon to start is $175 week nights and $200 weekends With a 6 person limit.
Other Business:
Public Comment:
Meeting adjourned @ 7:40 PM




